Georgia Academy of Science

Council Meeting

3/26/2010

At Columbus State University
Members in Attendance

1.
Call to Order
President McDonough called the meeting to order at 11:05 AM.

2.
Secretary’s Report
The minutes of the previous meeting were presented for correction and approval. They were approved as written.

P. Camp proposed following up the use of electronic elections by exploring the use of a system such as Google Forms and Google Checkout for online dues payments, abstract submission, meeting registration, membership and donations. The council approved exploring these options.
There was discussion of the creation of an Academy operations manual to be maintained on the Academy web page. P. Camp said he would begin with a description of how to run electronic elections and B. McDonough volunteered to being a description of how to organize the Annual Meeting.

3.
Treasurer’s Report

J. Lockhart said that finances had not changed much over last year. There was a slight gain in membership, and 133 people were in arrears on dues. Those who have been so for two years will be purged from the membership list this summer.

The student awards fund had $1600 transferred to it and now stands at $2180. Usually we end up awarding about $1100.

4.
Executive Committee Reports
B. McDonough said he had spent considerable time collecting people interested in rejuvenating the Junior Academy and also reestablishing the genetics section. He said that he still needed to establish standing committee membership and will do so this year.
5.
Journal Report
J. Aliff said the printer was not finished when he went to pick up the journals, and that this can be attributed to deadline slippage in submissions to the technical program chair. Issue 2 is now complete and Issue 3 is in progress. He said that Steve Whittle is retiring from Augusta College and, in the process, resigning as associate editor. He solicited suggestions for a replacement.
6.
Local Arrangements Report
B. Flournoy said that there were no major issues yet. She suggested the creation of some sort of form or database for use at the registration desk, especially for handling dues and registration together. The numbers of papers is slightly low compared to previous years. A. Mead asked about what the student fee covers and suggested possible a la carte fees fo membership, lunch, reception and Journal subscription. P. Camp, J. Lockhart and J. Hasbun were tasked to work on a form and student fees.
7.
New Business
A. Bannerjee discussed the deadlines for acceptance of papers and at what point they should be rejected. J. Aliff said it was up to the technical program chair, who should have knowledge of flexibility in printing deadlines. P. Camp suggested a post-deadline session at the end of the meeting as some other organizations use and that an online database should improve the situation with regard to keeping emails current and allowing early warnings to be issued. J. Aliff said that at one time we had a separate meeting for section chairs at which the technical program chair would explain the rules and procedures. B. Powell said he could hold a separate teleconference for the section chairs.
8.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 PM.
